Seketa, 76
George Seketa, 76, died February 27, 2008 at the Putnam County Hospital, Greencastle, Indiana.
Mr. Seketa was born August 8, 1931, in Benld, Illinois, to Joseph Seketa and Margaret (Arlesic) Seketa.  He graduated from Benld High School in 1950, served in the U.S. Navy from 1951-55 and in 1962 earned a Bachelor of Science in Biology from Southern Illinois University.
In 1957 George and Delores “Dee” Hughes married.  They recently celebrated their 50th wedding anniversary.  Delores currently teaches Biological Diversity at DePauw University.   
George and Dee moved to Indiana in 1963, and George became the manager of Glendale Fish & Wildlife area near Washington, Indiana. Delores started teaching biology at Barr Reeve High School in Montgomery, Indiana.  The family moved to Greencastle in 1971 after George was appointed Chief of Properties of the Division of Fish & Wildlife for the Indiana Department of Natural Resources.
During his more than 33 years with Division, George played a major role in developing Indiana’s Fish & Wildlife Areas and Public Access Sites throughout Indiana.  George was particularly proud of his role in acquiring properties for the Department including through the Heritage Trust and for the Game Bird Habitat program.  In 1996, George was awarded the Professional Excellence Award for his work with the Grand Kankakee Marsh Restoration Project.  He was known widely for his work with many conservation organizations throughout Indiana and, in addition to helping establish local chapters of Ducks Unlimited and the National Wild Turkey Federation, he served as president of the local Quail Unlimited chapter, president of the Indiana state organization, and as a member the National Board of Trustees of Quail Unlimited.
George is survived by wife, his son and daughter-in-law, Steven and Carol Seketa of Greencastle; his son and daughter-in-law, Gregory and Karen Seketa of Carmel, Indiana; and his son Mark Seketa and fiance Stephanie Wheeler of Edwardsville, Illinois.  Surviving grandchildren include Stephen, Nicole, and George of Greencastle, Andrew and Nathan of Carmel, Indiana, Erik of Edwardsville, Illinois, and great-granddaughter Makayla of Greencastle.
Additionally, Mr. Seketa is survived by brothers Joseph, Jr., James, and Philip Seketa and sisters Mary Vojas, Dorothy Sies, and Frances “Bibby” Seketa each a resident of Illinois.  George was preceded in death by his parents, his brothers Paul, Barney “Steve”, Peter, and Matthew; and sisters Helen Marlot, Barbara Seketa, and Phyllis Seketa.
The family will host a Celebration of Life gathering in the Galleria at the Walden Inn in Greencastle, Indiana on Saturday, March 8, 2008.  Family and friends are invited to attend and share their “George Stories” in an informal setting between the hours of 2 and 5 P.M.  
Because of George’s life-long interest in wildlife conservation, the family suggests that in lieu of flowers a memorial contribution be made either to Quail Unlimited c/o the West Central Indiana Chapter, P.O. Box 487, Greencastle, Indiana 46135 or to The Nature Conservancy, 1505 N. Delaware Street, Suite 200, Indianapolis, Indiana 46202.

